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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3499-Xosha then handed the Dark Wellspring to 
James. 

Holding the ball of mist in his hand, James could sense terrifying Dark Power emanating 
from within it. Besides, this Dark Power kept materializing and entering the void. 

Karter looked at the Dark Wellspring and said, “Though I don’t know what the Dark 
Wellspring is, I can sense that this tiny ball of mist contains immense Dark Power. Not 
only that, it constantly regenerates new Dark Power.” 

“Yeah.” Wystan nodded and said, “With this object, we’ll able to cultivate the Dark Path 
even in the Illuminated World.” 

James looked at the Dark Wellspring intently. At that moment, his vision pierced through 
the black mist, and he could see mysterious characters inside the ball of mist. These 
characters were constantly changing and with them emerged mysterious Dark Power. 
Though James did not know what a Dark Wellspring was, he knew this was good stuff. 
Otherwise, the two Caelum Ancestral Gods would not have fought to the death for this. 

Xosha said, “You should put it away for now and research it later. We shouldn’t remain 
here in the Dark World for long.” 

“Okay.” James nodded and stored the Dark Wellspring in the Celestial Abode. 

“Uhm… Which direction should we go?” Wystan scanned his surroundings in confusion. 

He was lost after stopping to rest for a brief moment. 

James shut his eyes and sensed his surroundings. Then, he pointed in a direction and 
said, “That way.” 

The three nodded and headed in the direction James pointed. 

After traversing through the black mist for some time, the black mist around them grew 
increasingly weaker until it completely disappeared. They were back in the Illuminated 
World. 

James breathed in the fresh air and said, “At long last, we’ve returned.” 

Meanwhile, Karter and the others glanced at the spot connecting them to the Dark 
World. Then, they worked together to establish a powerful Seal Boundary to seal it off. 

James returned to his accommodation on Mount Nothingness. The journey to the Dark 
World had reaped him many benefits. His Dark Path had cultivated a Path Seal, and his 



strength increased as well. Most importantly, he obtained the Dark Wellspring. Although 
he had no idea what it was, it had to be useful since two Caelum Ancestral Gods were 
fighting to the death over it. 

Upon returning to his room, James entered the Celestial Abode. 

In the City Lord Mansion’s courtyard, a ball of black mist hovered before James. It was 
the Dark Wellspring. Dark Power gushed out of the Dark Wellspring. At that moment, 
the entire Celestial Abode was full of Dark Power, which corroded every elixir and 
medicine there. 

The Spirit Tool appeared before James and looked at the Dark Wellspring. Wearing a 
grim expression, he asked,novelebook.com “What is this? How can something be this 
malevolent? The Dark Power this object is exuding has corroded all divine objects in the 
Celestial Abode.” 

James said, “This thing is called the Dark Wellspring. I’m not sure about its specifics 
either. When I headed into the depths of the Dark World, I came across two Caelum 
Ancestral Gods fighting over it. In the end, I was the one who reaped the benefit.” 

James watched the Dark Wellspring intently. 

The Dark Wellspring exuded a constant stream of Dark Power. If he could absorb and 
refine it, his Dark Path Seal would possess unlimited power. That way, he would be able 
to comprehend the Dark Path much more easily. 
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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3500-James had a bold idea. He would refine 
the Dark Wellspring inside his body to provide his Dark Path Seal with a steady stream 
of energy. Meanwhile, the mysterious characters inside the Dark Wellspring 
represented the supreme script of the Dark World. If he could comprehend them, he 
would be able to cultivate the Dark Path much more smoothly. 

As he looked at the Dark Wellspring before him, he reached out and touched it. 
Immediately, Dark Power spread through his arm to his body. In just an instant, his arm 
was contaminated by a dark aura. At the same time, a wave of ice-cold power swept 
through him, making him tremble in the cold. 

He hurriedly let go of the Dark Wellspring, swinging his arms frantically to get rid of the 
object. However, he could not remove the Dark Wellspring no matter how hard he tried. 
In the end, he catalyzed Dark Power and expelled it. 



“How terrifying… If I forcibly absorb it, I’ll certainly be contaminated by Dark Power. 
Even my Dark Path Seal might not be able to suppress the Dark Wellspring,” James 
murmured. 

As he had no idea what to do, he left the Celestial Abode and reappeared outside. 
Then, he called out to Wystan and the others. 

Soon, Wystan, Karter, and Xosha appeared before him. 

“Your Holiness,” The three said in unison. 

James summoned the Dark Wellspring from inside the Celestial Abode. As the Dark 
Wellspring hovered before him, it exuded a dark mist that instantly enveloped the 
courtyard. 

Karter waved his hand casually and dispersed the black mist. 

Wearing a grim expression, James said, “I plan to refine the Dark Wellspring. However, 
this thing is too scary. Do you have any idea how I should proceed?” 

The three looked at the Dark Wellspring and shook their heads. 

It was a treasure from the Dark World, so they had no idea what it was nor the methods 
to refine it. 

Since they were as clueless as him, James did not inquire further. 

“You’re dismissed for now. Allow me to research further.” James waved slightly. 

“Understood.” They nodded and turned to leave. 

After they left, James sat in a lotus position in the courtyard and murmured, “The Dark 
Wellspring exudes Dark Power at all times. If I can prevent it from doing so, things will 
be much simpler.” 

After long research, James was still unable to stop the Dark Wellspring from exuding 
Dark Power. Hence, he had no idea but to temporarily store it away in the Celestial 
Abode. As the Celestial Abode was sealed off, Dark Power would not escape from 
within. By storing it in the Celestial Abode, he could cultivate it whenever he returned to 
the Celestial Abode. 

After putting away the Dark Wellspring, the black mist in the courtyard gradually 
dispersed. Then, he stood up and stretched. 

“My Elemental Path has reached the Grand Emperor Rank’s Second Heaven, and the 
rest have reached the Grand Emperor Rank’s First Heaven. Adding that to my physical 



strength, which is at the peak of the Grand Emperor Rank’s Seventh Heaven, I’m 
invincible against anyone below the Quasi Ancestral God Rank. Even against an 
ordinary Quasi Ancestral God, I still stand a chance,” James murmured. 

“It’s time to resolve some grudges.” 

His eyes gleaned murderously. 

He knew that Herschel had sent many distinguished prodigies after him. They were now 
trapped inside Mount Nothingness. novelebook.comAfter cultivating for so long, his 
strength had finally increased, and all his Paths had reached the Grand Emperor Rank. 

The Sword Path, the Five Great Paths of Time, Space, Life, Death, and Reincarnation, 
the Elemental Path, which consisted of Metal, Wood, Water, Fire, and Earth, the Paths 
of Yin and Yang, the Curse Path, the Dark Path, and the Karma Path. 
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